> Minutes Keumon 1986

preregister for the tours, Dale (as in WineDale), midable undertaking due to size and content. The Secretary was instructed to continue leave.

DIRECTIONS TO CAMP LONE STAR

Immediately south of La Grange, on Hwy. #77 So. to Victoria, is a bridge spanning the Colo. river. About 150 yards from the southern end of this bridge is a sign saying "CAMP LONE STAR." Turn east on that road and go 2 miles to the Camp, simply following the signs. $\frac{1}{2}$ mile is paved, the other $1\frac{1}{2}$ is dirt but usually in good condition. Bring your charming personality with you, please.

ROOMS

Being a 1st class retreat, the rooms sleep either 4 or 6 so you can pick your own roommates, preferrably some who are not grouchy early in the morning. The rooms are air-conditioned and very nice. Linen, blankets and pillows are furnished.

COST

The cost is definitely reasonable and favorably compares with or beats any other manner of financing your Reunion expenses. The cost is determined by your arrival time. If you spend the full 2½ days there, you'll have 5 full meals, 2 nights lodging, plus full use of all facilities for \$61.20 per adult and \$38.50 per child-HOWEVER-maximum charge per FAMILY will not exceed \$180.00 for all 21 days. Age 5 and under--no charge. If you arrive Sat. or Sun., your charge will be prorated from the above figures. Van and campers are not recommended. If you have questions of the hosts, write: Mr. Garland Midgget, Mgr., Camp Lone Star, P.O. Box 8, La Grange, Tx., 78445, or call: 409-247-4128. (How's that, Charles W.?)

THE 1986 REUNION

The 1986 Reunion was held at Camp Lone Star in La Grange, Tx., July 18, 19, & 20. The business meeting was officially opened on 7-19 at 4:00 p.m. by Pres. Wm. F. von Rosenberg III of Austin with an attendance of 48 at this meeting, 79 registered for entire Reunion. We pledged allegiance to our flag, the minutes were approved as contained in the June, 1986, Newsletter and Treasurer Robert Hein of San Antonio gave the Treasurer's report.

Under old business, after considerable discussion, it was moved that we print 500 copies of Vol. I in it's present format at a price of \$3,500 with each copy retailing at \$15.00 plus \$1.00 handling and mailing charge. This motion passed.

Another discussion followed about Vol. III which is slowly taking shape. Dale U. von Rosenberg, Family Historian, indicated 419 biographies or more would be needed for this Vol., more than double the number in Vol. II and would be a for-

midable undertaking due to size and content. The Secretary was instructed to continue learning the new soft-ware geneology program recently purchas and make a progress report at the '87 Reunion.

The members present voted to hold the '87 Reunio at Camp Lone Star on July 17, 18, & 19.

After comments of a general nature from the floom the meeting was adjourned at 4:45 p.m.

* MINUTES--SUNDAY, JULY 20, 1986

The meeting opened at 10:00 a.m. at Camp Lone Star under the direction of Pres. Wm. F. von Rosenberg III of Austin. After everyone introduced themselves, Forrest M. Campbell of Somerset, N.J. was found to be the eldest in attendance, age 72; the youngest was Amie von Rosenberg of Rockdale, Tx., $2\frac{1}{2}$ months, daughter of Sheryl and David von Rosenberg and Ruth and Jack Arnold Campbell of Rockaway, N.J. traveled the greatest distance to attend, 1900 miles. Whew:

Glenn von Rosenberg presented a memorial service in honor of those members who passed away since the last Reunion:

Eugene Elzy (Buddie) Adams died 1-26-86, buried in Naurna Cemetery near Lampasas, Tx., 1-28-86. He reached the age of 89 and died in Temple, Tx. See Vol. II, p. 234.

Arthur Meerscheidt Scholz died 5-5-86, buried at South Park Mission in San Antonio. See Vol. II, p. 260.

Dr. Ernest Walter Wupperman died 2-17-86, at Cedar Park, Tx. Vol. II, p. 23.

Miles Littleton Moss died 6-6-86, in La Grange, Tx. Vol. II, p. 142.

After general comments from the floor, most expressing their satisfaction about Camp Lone Star as our meeting place, the meeting was adjourned at 10:50 a.m.

RIDE PROBLEMS

If for some reason you can't drive anymore or do not have transportation, let the Sec. know immediately and maybe we can arrange for a Family member to drop by and bring you to the Reunion. If you REALLY want to attend this years' Reunion, let me know and we'll find a way to get you there Because Camp Lone Star doesn't necessarily want you there forever, we'll also find a way for your return trip home. Wow: Such a deal!

THE OPERATING BUDGET

Our Operating Budget stays about the same all the time because 25% of our members make an annual